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18th November  2018                     Minister: Revd Mark Godfrey 
Your organist for today is:                        email: revmgodfrey@gmail.com 
The Revd Peter Reasbeck                                                   Tel: 0113 2582678 
 

GROVE 2018 ANNIVERSARY YEAR 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mon 19
th

  Nov 12:15 pm Luncheon Club in the Main Hall.  

Mon 19
th

  Nov 1:30 pm Women’s Fellowship meet in the Small 

Hall. Speaker: The Revd Peter Reasbeck 

Tues 20
th

  Nov 09:00 am Prayer Meeting in the Quiet Room. 

Tues 20
th

  Nov 10:00-11:30 Tuesday Coffee Morning in the Small 

Hall. 

Wed 21
st
   Nov 2:00 pm Line Dancers in the Parlour. (Beginners 

class @ 1:00 pm). 

Wed 21
st
 Nov 7:30 pm Wednesday Break meet at Doreen’s, 17 

Hunger Hills Ave. Speaker: Jamie Law, 

‘Otley Show’. 

Thu 22
nd

   Nov 10:15 am Bible Fellowship today in the Minister’s 

Vestry. Further information: 2583239. 

(Please use the disabled entrance to the 

Church) 

Thu 22
nd

 Nov 9:30-11:30 Tots & Tykes Group (0-4yrs) 

 Sat 24
th

 Nov 10:00-12:00 Shoppers Coffee Morning at Central. 

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

  
 

 

This week and into next………… 

Raise funds for 
Horsforth Grove Methodist Church 

Every time you shop online. 

Find us on easyfundraising to start: 

 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/horsforthgrovemc/ 

 
shop with over 3,300 online stores 
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10:30 am Holy 
Communion Service led 
by the Revd Madeleine 

Andrews. 
 

Introit 

Call to Worship 
HYMN: StF 8 “God with us: 
Creator, Father” 

Prayers 

Conversation 
HYMN: StF 397 “The spirit lives 
to set us free” 

Family News.   Anthem 

Readings:  

1 Samuel 1: 4-20 (P271) 

Mark 13: 1-8 (P1019) 
Sermon 
HYMN: StF 615 Let love be real” 

Offertory.        Intercessions. 

Lord’s Prayer 

Peace 
HYMN: StF 595 “Lord, we have 
come at your own invitation” 

Thanksgiving 

Breaking of the bread 

Sharing of the bread and wine 

Prayer 
HYMN: StF 701 “Heaven shall 
not wait” 

Blessing and dismissal 

 

6:00 PM Evening Service led 
by the Revd Godfrey 

Nicholson. 

 

Call to Worship 

Hymn: StF 8 “God with us: 

Creator, Fatherò 

Prayer 

The Lord's Prayer 

Hymn: StF 429 “Lord, we turn 

to you for mercyò 

Psalm 95 

Reading:  

Matthew 13:24-30, 36-43 (P979) 

Hymn: StF 457 “Author of faith, 

eternal Wordò 

Sermon “Today, if you hear his 

voice” 

Hymn: StF 159 “Not far beyond 

the sea...ò 

Intercessions 

Offering 

Hymn: StF 110 “In the wonder 

of creationò 

Blessing 
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   Also Todayéé 
10:20: J - Team for children (3 - 11 years) meet in the Small Hall. 

Younger children are welcome to join us.  

10.30 :  Holy Communion Service at the Grove led by the Revd 

Madeleine Andrews.   

  6:00 : United Evening  Service at the Grove  led by the Revd Godfrey 

Nicholson.  

           ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~    

Coffee/Tea will b e served in the Main Hall aft er Morning Service by 

Volunteers.   

Stewards for today are:  Caroline Turner & Phil Maud/Paul Thompson  

You were welcomed at the door by:  Jenny & Paul Redfearn.  

Flowers were provided by :  Mr & Mrs N Kaye & Mrs S Galbraith.  
 

FAMILY NEWS: Please remember friends 

who would value your prayers.    
 Ros Revell, Kathleen Taylor, Shirley Crawford, Brian & 
Margaret Ball, Jack Myers, Hilda Massey, Christine Wilson, 
Ian Low, Joan & Nev Kaye, Muriel Christopher, Marjory 
Bagshaw, Pauline Podmore & the family of the late Brian 

Hudson. 
 

NEXT SUNDAY 25th NOVEMBER 2018.  
 

10:20: J-Team for children (3-11 years) meet in the Small Hall. Younger    
          Children are welcome to join us. 
10:30: Morning Worship at the Grove led by Deacon Merry Evans. 

  6:00: United Evening service at Woodside led by the Revd Mark Godfrey.  

Items for the bulletin should 

be posted through the Parlour 

door or telephoned to Sharon 

Firth on 0113 2582742 OR 

07903820513   
OR E-mailed to  

sharon.firth@ntlworld.com 

by 5pm on Wednesdays   

 

Premises Manager: 
Alan Firth 43 New St, 

Horsforth . 

Tel:-0113 2582742. Mobile:-

07985745525. 

Off duty Sat from 12.00 

noon and all day Sunday. 

Would any group wishing to 

remove items of equipment 

from the premises please 

contact Alan in the first 

instance. 
 

 

GROVE CHRISTMAS CARDS 
We shall again be printing Christmas greetings to our friends at the Grove in the 
December Vine. If you wish to make any changes, please do so on the list on the 
Narthex notice board no later than November 18th. 
For people new to the Grove, this is a scheme where we each send a donation to 
our favourite charity instead of sending Christmas cards to friends at church. Names 
and charities are printed in the Vine along with a general greeting. If you would like 
to take part, please add your name and charity to the list in the Narthex. We all 
make our own arrangements regarding our donation. 
 

Please ring Kathryn Bussey (2588803) if you have any queries. 
 
 

We DID remember them. 
Very many thanks to those folk who 

contributed to the three day display over 

Remembrance weekend. 

The professionally produced elements were 

first class but it was the individual touches that 

made the whole thing memorable. 

Thank you to knitters, flower guild, setters up 

and dismantlers, stewards and  those who 

provided individual memorabilia plus creative 

genius. 

It worked because the topic was of general 

public interest and it happened to be held in 

our church. 

Let's have more ideas for a similar approach 

throughout the year. 

 

Anybody fancy a trip to see 'War Horse' in 

Sunderland (February 2019)?.. just in case we 

pick up ideas for next November! 

From the bloke who built the big stable last 

Christmas and the trench this month. Any one 

lend me a few buckets and shovels for the 

horse........??? 

Phil Maud 

 

Sunday Morning Service 

Transport  

Could anyone help by joining the 

regular driving team starting from 

January?  Almost all pick ups are 

well within a 2 mile radius and 

involve being available at f ive 

weekly intervals.  A rota is 

produced at the start of each year 

and drivers arrang e their own 

swaps as necessary. Keeping to a 

five week cycle ensures a smooth, 

acceptable operation of the 

system for all the ever willing 

drivers.    

The help given to tho se needing 

assistance is very much valued and 

if you feel able to volunteer or 

want more information, please 

have a word with Michael Wallis.   

Phone: 0113 2783278         

THANK YOU 

 

I was very disappointed that we were unable to attend the service on Remembrance 

Sunday. We had both agreed that we would be there but unfortunately I was not well 

enough.  I am hoping that a further scan this week will help to eliminate some things and 

enable me to press forward with treatment for the ‘big gallstones’ which are causing so 

much discomfort.  I would like to thank all friends at The Grove for their good wishes and 

continued enquiries as to my health. A special thank you to Mark for visiting here in Ilkley.  

Thank you so much. 

Beryl Thompson. 

 



 
  

Horsforth Grove Methodist Church 

present 

MOVIE NIGHT 
Fri 30th Nov, 6:45pm in the Grove Centre, 

New Street, Horsforth. 

 

Interval and refreshments 

No entrance fee ð donations welcome 

 
 

THE VINE 
The dead line for all items for 

December’s copy of the Vine is 

Wednesday 21st November at 

5pm. 

Jenny & Paul Redfearn 

 
 

 

In Memoriam 

 

On Monday 26
th

 November 2018 there 

will be a short memorial Service for 

Cecily Podmore, who died recently. 

The Revd Mark Godfrey will take the 

service at 11:30 am in the Small Hall. 

The Ladies Lunch will follow at 12:15 

pm. 

ANGELS 
Many thanks to all the wonderful people who have been knitting 

angels.  The deadline for handing them is 25th November.  

[Please give your completed angels to Jean Orton or put in the 

box under the foodbank trolley.]                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

 

BIBLE READING NOTES    
from the International Bible Reading Association    

Many people have found that the IBRA Notes Fresh From the 

Word  have helped to inspire their reading of the Bible in a 

changing world.  The aim of the notes is to build understanding 

and respect for different Christian perspectives by providing a 

range of biblical interpretations.  If you would like to order a 

copy for 2019 contact                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           

Jean Orton (2589093). 

 

 


